
To: Weaver & Young, P.C. 

First, please kindly accept my apologies for this delayed response. I was off work due to 
unforeseen circumstances and since my return to work I've been trying to catch up on the 
overdue FOIA's. I appreciate your patience and understanding. 

Now, please accept this correspondence in response to your FOIA request (#25-510) submitted 
to Genesee County's FOIA Specialist and deemed officially received on May 9, 2025. A 10-day 
extension was submitted as permitted by section 5(2)(d) of the FOIA, MCL 15.235(2)(d). 

I understand your FOIA request to be for a copy of the "police incident report (No: 
2512501149) pertaining to your client, William Pinkenburg, who was involved in an 
automobile accident on 03/29/2025 at NB-I75 & Vienna Road, Vienna Twp., MI." 

Please know that in responding to your FOIA request, I relied upon and received information 
from Lieutenant Nicklesen of the Sheriff's Office. 

Your FOIA request is granted in-part and denied in-part. 

Please find within this portal the documents responsive to your FOIA request to the extent that 
they exist in the files of the Genesee County’s Sheriff’s Office per information I received from Lt. 
Nicklesen, I hereby certify. Certain information (dates of birth, home addresses, phone 
numbers, driver license numbers, etc.) has been redacted in accordance with MCL 15.243(1)(a) 
of the Act, which states that a public body may exempt from disclosure as a public record 
“information of a personal nature if public disclosure of the information would constitute a 
clearly unwarranted invasion of an individual’s privacy.” It is hereby asserted that the release of 
the unredacted information would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the individuals’ 
privacy. Social security numbers have been redacted pursuant to MCL 15.243(1)(w).  

To the extent this response constitutes a denial of your FOIA request, please be advised that 
you have the right to submit a written appeal by sending an email 
to foiaappeals@geneseecountymi.gov, addressed to the chairperson of the Genesee County 
Board of County Commissioners, specifically stating the word “appeal” and identifying the 
reason or reasons for reversal of the disclosure denial. You are further advised that you have 
the right to seek judicial review of such denial and obtain attorney’s fees and damages to the 
extent provided in, and subject to the conditions of, section 10 of the FOIA (“Section 10”). A 
copy of Section 10 is uploaded to the portal and is incorporated in this response by reference. 

Copies of the Genesee County’s FOIA Policy and Procedures, along with its FOIA Summary, are 
available online 
here: https://www.geneseecountymi.gov/government/freedom_of_information.php. 

NOTE: 

You can access the documents released within the portal by going to the "Documents" tab 
located directly below the "Request" box. 
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There was no charge for responding to this FOIA request. 

Respectfully. 

Genesee County's FOIA Specialist 
 


